

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

December 20, 2011

Robert C. Banyard North Ave Mid-Block Grocery 3913 W. North Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53210

Dear Mr. Banyard:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Food Dealer Retail license for the premises at 3913 W. North Ave. ("North Ave Mid-Block Grocery") not be renewed based upon a second nonappearance.

On December 8, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Food Dealer Retail license in which the Committee recommended that the license not be renewed based upon a second nonappearance. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, December 20, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Food Dealer Retail license based upon a second nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee (if the license is more than \$100) or \$25 administrative fee (if the license is less than \$100), by submitting a written request within one year of the application date to the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski

Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Belinda R. Sims, Agt. SSW Aut Sales LLC 10004 W. Appleton Ave., #205 Milwaukee, WI 53225

Dear Ms. Sims:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Secondhand Motor Vehicle Dealer's license for the premises at 6973 W. Fond Du Lac Ave. ("SSW Aut Sales LLC") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony.

On Tuesday, December 20, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for a Secondhand Motor Vehicle Dealer's license based upon neighborhood testimony.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

oncld Quenhant

City Clerk



Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

December 20, 2011

Muwafaq M. Abuawwad, Agt. T & S Group LLC 9950 S. Jennifer Ln. Oak Creek, WI 53154

Attys. Franklyn M. Gimbel and Steven McGaver Gimbel, Reilly, Guerin & Brown LLP 330 E. Kilbourn Ave., #1170 Milwaukee, WI 53202-3146

Dear Mr. Abuawwad, Atty. Gimbel, and Atty. McGaver:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the Precious Metal and Gem Dealer's license for the premises at 1577 W. Greenfield Ave. ("Sam's Discount") not be renewed based upon the police report, police and applicant testimony, and video evidence.

On December 8, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal application for a Precious Metal and Gem Dealer's license in which the Committee recommended that the license not be renewed based upon the police report, police and applicant testimony, and video evidence. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, December 20, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of the right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee and your written objections, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew the Precious Metal and Gem Dealer's license based upon the police report, police and applicant testimony, and video evidence.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Respectfully,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Evelyn Agosto, Agt. Lincoln Jewelry and Electronics LLC 3245 N. Holton St. Milwaukee, WI 53212

Atty. Michael L. Chernin Michael L. Chernin Law Office 735 N. Water St., Ste. 735 Milwaukee, WI 53202-4104

Dear Ms. Agosto and Atty. Chernin:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the application for a Precious Metal and Gem Dealer's license for the premises at 1438 W. Lincoln Ave. ("Lincoln Jewelry and Electronics") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony.

On Tuesday, December 20, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the applications. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied the application for a Precious Metal and Gem Dealer's license based upon neighborhood testimony.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$50 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Harpreet Singh, Agt. J. Pantry, LLC 5678 N. 96th St. Milwaukee, WI 53225

Dear Mr. Singh:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Malt and Liquor license for the premises at 205 E. North Ave. ("JC Liquor") be denied and the premises declared an unfit location for alcohol beverage operations. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objections and the overconcentration of alcohol beverage outlets in the area.

On Tuesday, December 20, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation to deny your application for a Class "A" Malt and Liquor license and declare the premises an unfit location for alcohol beverage operations based upon neighborhood objections and the overconcentration of alcohol beverage outlets in the area.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Hamdan K. Jarabaa, Agt. Nesrene, LLC 109 E. Burleigh St. Milwaukee, WI 53212 Atty. David C. Bangert David C. Bangert Attorney at Law 158 N. Broadway, #600 Milwaukee, WI 53202-6015

Dear Mr. Jarabaa and Atty. Bangert:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the application for a Class "A" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's license for the premises at 109 E. Burleigh St. ("Russell Food") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objections.

On Tuesday, December 20, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the applications. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied the application for a Class "A" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's license based upon neighborhood objections.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Barbara A. Lacy 4329 N. 14th St. Milwaukee, WI 53209

Dear Ms. Lacy:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your applications for Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses for the premises at 501 W. North Ave. ("Lacey Love's Lounge") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your nonappearance.

On Tuesday, December 20, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your applications for Class "B" Tavern and Record Spin licenses based upon your nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Dennis B. Robinson, Agt. DRND, Corp. 2691 S. 6th St. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Atty. Andrew P. Arena Arena Law Offices LLC 1110 N. Old World 3rd St. Riverfront Plaza, Ste 515 Milwaukee, WI 53203-1117

Dear Mr. Robinson and Atty. Arena:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses for the premises at 2691 S. 6th St. ("D's Club House") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objection.

On Tuesday, December 20, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding the applications. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied the applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses based upon neighborhood objection.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

December 20, 2011

Laquanda S. Ousley-Saygo, Agt. Two Men in the Kitchen, LLC 4148 N. 74th St. Milwaukee, WI 53216

Dear Ms. Ousley-Saygo:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for an Extended Hours Establishment license for the premises at 6542 W. Fond Du Lac Ave. ("Two Men in the Kitchen") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objection.

On Tuesday, December 20, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application for an Extended Hours Establishment license based upon neighborhood objection.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,
Ronald Olionhard

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Jose A. Lainez-Cabrera 2100 W. Pierce St., #201 Milwaukee, WI 53204

Dear Mr. Lainez-Cabrera:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

On December 8, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, December 20, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "D" Bartender license with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., January 1, 2012 through midnight, January 10, 2012.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Nolan J. McKenzie 4490 N. Oakland Ave. Shorewood, WI 53211

Dear Mr. McKenzie:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

On December 8, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, December 20, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "D" Bartender license with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., January 1, 2012 through midnight, January 10, 2012.

/ Coneldelle

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Irvine W. Palmer, Jr. 1226 N. 21st St. Milwaukee, WI 53205

Dear Mr. Palmer, Jr.:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

On December 8, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, December 20, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "D" Bartender license with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., January 1, 2012 through midnight, January 10, 2012.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Office of the City Clerk

December 20, 2011

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Ralph E. Rogers 2147 S. Winchester St., #312 Milwaukee, WI 53207

Dear Mr. Rogers:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

On December 8, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, December 20, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "D" Bartender license with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., January 1, 2012 through midnight, January 10, 2012.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

December 20, 2011

Samantha M. Sobczak 2266 E. Montana Ave. Oak Creek, WI 53154

www.milwaukee.gov

Dear Ms. Sobczak:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

On December 8, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a ten (10) day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, December 20, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "D" Bartender license with a ten (10) day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., January 1, 2012 through midnight, January 10, 2012.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

December 20, 2011

Joel M. Vallejos 1125 Cleveland Ave. Racine, WI 53405

Dear Mr. Vallejos:

This is to notify you that on Monday, December 5, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license not be renewed based upon a second nonappearance.

On December 8, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license not be renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Tuesday, December 20, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time, and place, you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to not renew your Class "D" Bartender license based upon a second nonappearance.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT